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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

November 2  Flu Clinic more information on Page 5 

November 2 Last day to request mail in ballet 

November 4 Advance Poll Town Office 3pm to 7pm 

November 9 Municipal Election Town Office 9am to 8pm 

November 11 Remembrance Day 

  

  

 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE    

  
The replacement of the main sewer line on Main Street from 2nd Avenue to 1st 

Avenue is currently in progress.  We appreciate everyone’s patience and 

cooperation while the contractor is working.  A grant has been applied for to help 

cover the cost of the project.   

Halloween falls on a Saturday this year; please slow down and watch out for kids 

and adults out trick or treating. Remember to stop by EOL the residents love 

seeing all the kids dressed up. They will have treats outside at the front of the 

building. The residents will be sitting at the big windows and if the trick or treaters 

would like to parade in front of the windows that would be great. On the last page 

there is a poster to put up on your door or front window. It will help the kids know 

if you will be handing out treats this Halloween.  

The ice is in at the arena earlier than usual this year.  Check the schedule on the 

town website for times of public skating and shinny.  Sadly due to the restrictions 

of hockey this season, the Huskies Senior Hockey team will be taking this year 

off.     

 

 
Yours truly,  
Town Council 

                              

November 2020 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 

Closed                          

Wednesday, November 11th     

for 

Remembrance Day 
 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

Closed Wednesday, November 11th 

for 

Remembrance Day 

 YARD CLEAN-UP 
The town crew will be going around 

picking up grass clippings, leaves, 
and tree branches on     

                  

Wednesday, November 4th  

    Have your bags in the back alley 

 by 8:00 a.m.  
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
 

Monday, November 9th          

Monday, November 23rd  

  

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

Thursday, November 5th         
Thursday, November 19th  

 
  
 
 
 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

TAXES 
 

From August – December, 2020 a 1% Penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2021 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes 

 

 
WATERING HOURS 

 
Even numbered houses can water on 

even calendar days 
Odd numbered houses can water on 

odd calendar days. 
 

You can water mornings and evenings from 
7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 

 
Please note that watering hours are effective 

throughout the calendar year. 
 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising 

digital sign to advertise your business needs, 

community events, birthdays, baby announcements, 

anniversaries, engagements, hockey games, 

reunions and employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business 

Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          
*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to change 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a 

static commercial can be discussed at time of 

booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Viv Verm at 

306-967-2101 if you have any questions or if you 

would like to discuss your options. 

 The Eatonia Heritage Board would like to 

thank and acknowledge the following 

The Saskatchewan Heritage Foundation for the 

grant of $9000 which enabled us to have the Eaton 

House painted. 

SaskEnergy for the $1000 sponsorship for       

Senior of the Year. 

All those who purchased tickets on our Wine Raffle.  

The winners of the vouchers at Bredy’s Country 

Store were as follows: Kevin Butt - $500; Brett 

Becker - $250; Darren Donald - $125. 

Gerald Hayes for the donation of pea gravel for our 

tree beds and Somerville’s who hauled it in. 

The RM of Chesterfield for donating and hauling 

gravel for the Heritage Park parking lot. 

The Town crew who maintained the grounds over 

the summer. 

Amber Adams for her work at the Park in July. 

 

United Church Silent Auction 

Due to COVID – 19 we have decided to cancel the 

silent auction for this year.                                                                          

Thank you for your continuous support.                

We like forward to seeing you next year.                          
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2005 Dodge Dakota Quad Cab 2WD 

 
Extra set of rims with winter tires. 

Drives excellent in deep snow and winter conditions. 

Never smoked in 

6 bucket seats with camo seat covers 

400k 

Performance muffler 

Cruise/AC/power seats/locks/windows 

Remote entry 

After market stereo w/woofer 

Blue tooth/hands free 

Cell booster 

 

 

$4000.00 obo 

 

Call/text 306-430-4936 if no answer                                                                                                                                                      

leave a message. 

 

Looking for homes for two 5m cats found in vacant lot. 

Mary who is 5 months old is looking for her forever home. She has a beautiful spirit and is very affectionate. Mary 

loves to chatter her teeth at birds, the TV and chase your mouse on the computer screen. Her favourite toy is the 

ball wheel and crumpled paper/jumping in boxes.  Mary loves to give you a few kisses and will lick your hand when 

you pat her. Recently she likes to lick your toes after you come out of the shower then lay on your feet. Mary is a 

very "old" soul cat that would be good as an indoor & outdoor cat. 

Suzie who is 4 months old roughly is also looking for her forever home. She is very playful and melts in your arms 

from attention. She will pat your leg when she wants up on your lap.  Suzie also chirps like a crane we think from 

being outside for 4 months and hearing them. She is black with a white patch on her belly. She likes to cuddly on 

your chest and likes to sleep on the bed.   Suzie loves to chase paper balls, feather toys and Mary.  She is also not 

afraid of the vacuum.  Both kittens have been trained to come at the sound of treats shaking in a bag. If you are 

interested in providing a forever home to all or just one please text/call Gwen Britton at 780-242-4936 in Eatonia. 
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Eatonia Flu Clinic  
Nov 2nd from 10:00am - 3:00pm 

 

When: Nov 2 From 10:00am – 3:00pm 

Where: Train Station, 100 Railway Ave E Eatonia 

Who:  Anyone 6 months and older can get the Flu vaccine 

ALL APPOINTMENTS MUST BE BOOKED PRIOR TO NOV 2 

Please Call 1-833-653-3301 

Influenza is a respiratory illness caused primarily by Influenza A and B viruses.  The vaccine is 

recommended to anyone 6 months or older. It is particularly important to protect those at high risk of 

influenza complications: seniors, children, pregnant women, those with underlying health conditions or 

immune compromised and caregivers.  The flu vaccine is a safe, effective way to help people stay 

healthy, prevent illness and save lives. 
If you are unwell or have any symptoms or have travelled please postpone or inform staff upon booking. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eatonia Health Center – Medical Services 
ALL APPOINTMENTS MUST BE BOOKED PRIOR TO ARRIVAL 

 

In-person & Virtual Physician Services: Every other Tuesday 
In-person & Virtual Nurse Practitioner Services: Wednesday’s 
Lab Collection Services Tuesday’s, Wednesday’s and Friday’s 

 

Home Care Services Monday – Friday  
(After hours call 306-463-4944 and leave a message) 

Foot Care/Wellness Program, Meals on Wheels 
Visiting Professional Services - Dietician, Public Health, Occupational Therapy, Speech Pathology, Mental 

Health/Addictions. (Limited due to Covid-19) 
 

Reception Hours are 
Monday/Tuesday 7:30-3:00 

Wednesday 7:30-4:00 Thursday 7:30-2:00 
 

All patients/visitors will be screened prior to entering.  Front door is locked – please use side ambulance bay door.  Call 306-967-2591 upon 
arrival.  Stand back from the window and wait until you are waved in, then enter the first set of double doors and use the hand sanitizer and 

put on a provided mask and wait to be screened by staff.  If you are unwell or have any symptoms or have travelled please postpone or inform 
staff upon booking. 
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WE REMEMBER . . .  AND WE APPRECIATE 

 Bright red maple leaf markers with Canadian flags blowing in the wind throughout, Eatonia cemetery 
portrays a poignant message as we approach November 11 – Remembrance Day. 

 Kindersley Legion, in a benevolent project spearheaded by David Burke, placed markers on 40 WWI 

and WWII veterans’ monuments with more to be installed. They also donated a plaque in honour of eight local 

men who served in the Boer War of 1898-1902. Two of these men, Charles Bailey and Major Charles Craig, are 

buried in the cemetery. The plaque, currently on display in the Town Office will be placed in the Legion room 

at the Station Museum. What a patriotic gesture! Be generous to the poppy fund!  

 Another project saw eight veterans’ monuments receive facelifts from Veterans Affairs Canada through 

a contract filled by Cliff Neufeld of Kindersley. 

 The preservation of the gate from the original iron fence is most significant. It bears a plaque donated 

by Delia F. Craig in loving memory of her husband Charles E. Craig. Charles Craig was a founding father of the 

community north of Mantario which he named Craig-lands. After his settlement in 1911, his achievements 

were far-reaching, including starting Craiglands post office and school. He became secretary for the RM of 

Royal Canadian, living in Laporte from 1921 until his passing in 1932. Take time to read his story in A Past To 

Cherish Vol.1, page 135, and Vol. 2, page 122. Major Charles Craig is in the Arnott Larock family tree. 

 The centennial project of planting 100 spruce trees in a year of environmental extremes has been 

challenging. Appreciation is extended to the following for their help: Bob Quinney, Ron and Jan Becker, Ray 

Cooper, the Brent and Kim Watts’ families, Stevens’ brothers – John, Joel and Grady with friend Jack Hartell, 

and to Doug Bailey and Jim Martin for hauling thousands of gallons of water. 

 Recognition of the many work projects this year is appropriate. An efficient town crew removed many 

grave covers and Hannah Eckstein with the “big” mower certainly improved the highway ditch. Ted Miller kept 

the grounds neatly mowed and trimmed and Focus assisted with weed control. The RM of Chesterfield 

transported topsoil generously donated, for a second year, by Jeff Stevens. 

 Kudos to several families who undertook their own projects; these included cover removal, replacing 

deteriorated concrete inscriptions with new monuments, and seeding grass. (Orange lichen left unchecked will 

render many an inscription unreadable.) To see exemplary lichen removal to restore older monuments, visit 

the Stevens’ family plot! 

 Thank you to Sam Somerville for the welcomed “relief” station. Finally, our appreciation to all those 

who have supported cemetery improvements financially with private donations and through Donor’s Choice. 

          ~ Cemetery Committee 
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Voting safely is our priority for this election! 
 

This municipal election will be different than in the past.  We will have new processes and safety measures in 
place to protect voters, election workers, candidates or candidate representatives at the poll.  
Some things you may notice include:  

 Physical distancing in the poll. Voters will be asked to stay 2 meters (6 feet) apart.  If you see someone at 
the poll waiting to vote, please remain outside until it is your turn.   

 Voters will enter through the front door and exit out the back door of the office.   

 We strongly recommend wearing a mask.  If you do not have one, we will have some available for you to 
use.  

 Hand sanitizer will be available.  

 Surfaces in the poll will be disinfected throughout the day 

 Single-use pencils will be provided.  

 Voters who feel unwell on Election Day should stay home. Avoid not being able to vote by exploring 
other voting options such as mail-in-ballot or advance poll.   
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TOWN OF EATONIA 
MUNICIPAL ELECTION 

 
WHO CAN VOTE 
A person is eligible to vote in the municipal election for the office of Councillor if that person meets the following 
requirements on Election Day:  

 Is at least 18 years of age; and  

 Is a Canadian citizen; and  

 Has resided in Saskatchewan for at least 6 consecutive months immediately preceding the day of the election; 
and  

 Has resided in the Town of Eatonia or on land now in the Town, for at least 3 consecutive months immediately 
preceding the day of the election OR is the owner of assessable land in the Town, or land now situated in the 
Town, for at least 3 consecutive months immediately preceding the day of the election.   

 
ACCEPTABLE VOTER IDENTIFICATION 

 A valid Saskatchewan Driver’s License that includes civic address 

 A valid Saskatchewan ID card issued by SGI or any motor license issuer 

 Any other valid government issued photo ID issued by a Canadian government whether federal, provincial or 
municipal, or an agency of that government, as long as it includes your name and civic address 

 
ACCEPTABLE NON-PHOTO IDENTIFICATION 
In the absence of valid photo ID, voters must have two pieces of identification, both of which have the voter’s names, 
and at least one of which also has his/her civic address.  For example, a Canadian passport is not an acceptable form of 
photo ID because it does not contain your civic address; however, a Canadian passport can be used as identification if 
paired with another document that has your name and civic address on it.  For a complete list of acceptable 
identification view Table 1 of Appendix D of The Local Government Election Regulations, 2015 or stop by the town office 
to view the list.   
 
CANDIDATES 
These are the following candidates running for the office of Councillor. Voters are entitled to vote for a maximum of 6 
candidates for this office:   

Dean Aldridge 
Doug Bredy 

Codie Cumiskey 
Darren Donald 

Dustin Lee 
Justin McKinnon 

Matthew McKinnon 
Annette Palmer 

Brennan (BJ) Somerville 
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FOR TENDER 

BUSH HOG MOWER 
 

The Town of Eatonia is tendering a  

1984 Bush Hog 15’ Mower (P.T.O. Driven)  

SOLD AS IS WHERE IS 

 

Written offer must be received at the town office by 

4:00 p.m. on Monday, November 16, 2020.  

 

Successful bidder will be notified by November 18, 2020 

and will have until November 25, 2020  

to pay the full amount of the offer (plus applicable taxes) 

and pick up the mower or it will be offered to another bidder.   

 

For more information or to view the mower,  

contact the town office at 306-967-2251 

 

The written offer can be submitted by one of the following ways:   

Mail - Town of Eatonia, Box 237, Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0  

Email – eatonia@sasktel.net  

Fax – 306-967-2267 

Drop off – 202 Main Street, Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0  

 

Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted 

 

mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
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CLEANING OPPORTUNITY 

 Five hours per week cleaning at the Eatonia 

Arena 

 Duties to include (but not limited to): 

 All bathrooms 

 Dressing rooms 

 Floors, spectator area, empty garbages, 

etc in Lobby 

 Glass in spectator area 

 Windows, doors, etc. 

 Floor scrubber in facility.  Preference may be 

given to those with floor scrubber experience! 

 Criminal Reference check necessary upon hiring. 

Please submit resume, including expected wages to:  

eatoniarec@sasktel.net or drop off at the Town Office by 

NOVEMBER 15, 2020.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Screening Project 
Thank you to the following for donations: 

Lentils 

Daryl Lothammer 
 

Durum 

Alan & Glen Busby 
 

Thank you to Kevin Lee for the use of the 

truck & Brent Bews and Craney Farms for 

hauling. 
 

OCTOBER 2020 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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NEED A TAX BREAK!! 

The EATONIA OASIS LIVING GROWING PROJECT 2020 has come to 

an end.   We have an account at Nutrien Ag Solutions that is 

currently sitting at approximately $10,000.00.  If you would like 

to contribute financially to this project, you will receive a 

charitable receipt from Eatonia Oasis Living Inc.    

If you have any questions or would like more information please contact Krista Stevens by email 

eol@sasktel.net or phone 306-460-7552. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

We are looking for casual Resident Care Aides and for Kitchen 

staff.  For more information, please call Cora at (306)967-2447. 

mailto:eol@sasktel.net
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NOVEMBER REC NEWS 

..…
…

.…
…

............ 

The arena is up and running, it has been busy with 

skaters the past week. This is great to see. 

Somethings that are new this year. 

- Under age 12 will need supervision                                          

- Sign in sheet, if you wish not to put your 

phone number down that is fine, but please 

write your name down    

- Please, remember to pay your daily skating 

fee if you don’t have a season pass 

- Preschool Free, Student $2, Adult $3 

- Individual Pass $75, Family Pass $125   

 Social distancing of 2 meters, max of 30 people in 

the arena at this time.   

The Arena schedule is on the Eatonia Town website                                                                                             

at https://eatonia.ca/arena/ is where you will 

find the google calendar.  

The Rec Board is having an online auction on 

Facebook, starting Nov 2nd. This fundraiser is to 

help with facilities expenses. Due to not being able 

to host the Sportsman Dinner this is our 

alternative. If you would like to donate an item, 

please contact the Rec Office 306-460-7130. We 

thank you for your continuous support. 

If you do not have Facebook there will be a list of 

items at the Town Office to view or you can call in. 

We will be able to bid for you or if you wish to do 

an anonymous bid we can help you with that as 

well.  

 ..…
…

.…
…

............ 

On the last page there is a poster to put up on your 

door or front window. It will help the kids know if 

you will be handing out treats this Halloween.  
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